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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 9th March 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Ashley Elliott (Roughan), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), John Patton (VP), David Johnston (Laganvale), Sam Howlett (CWA), Bill Caughey (Pres), Fred McCrea (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP & CWA), Ronnie Kennedy (VP) , Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised of the February correspondence.
Bert Ritchie contacted the BBL on behalf of Dalmellington Band in Scotland with details of the upcoming Land O’ Burns entertainment contest in Troon on 24th August 2013. Bert would like more bands from England, Wales, Ireland and Northern Ireland to compete in the contest. Details of the contest have been emailed to BBL bands.

Paddy McGranaghan notified the BBL of his retirement as secretary of St Joseph’s Brass Band. Robert Coyle has been appointed as secretary of the band.

Tom Place of Sydenham Salvation Army emailed to request a copy of the BBL mailing list in order to advertise an event they are running with North York Temple Band from Ontario, Canada on 15th May. A set of mailing labels were forwarded to Tom. The event will also be advertised on the BBL website when more details are available.

Robert Wilson emailed to say that Murley Silver Band and Dungannon Silver Band will be the 2 participating marching silver bands at the upcoming Belfast Tattoo in the Odyssey Arena on 27th / 28th September.

Sheila Mulligan emailed to say that Roughan Silver Band will be hosting a variety concert in Aughnacloy High School on Friday 15th March at 8pm.

An email was received from St Mary’s Silver Band advising of a joint event they are running with Ballyreagh Silver Band in the Arhowen Theatre, Enniskillen on Friday 3rd May at 8pm.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in current account was £8647.28 as of 25th February. 
Accounts for recent Solos & Quartets and Fivemiletown contest are as follows:

Solos & Quartets 2013

	Income
	Expenditure

	Entry Fees
	£600.00
	Adjudicators
	£280.00

	Door Takings
	£333.00
	Adj. Travel
	£104.96

	Programmes
	£71.00
	Venue Rental
	£250.00

	 
	 
	Piano Tuner
	£55.00

	 
	 
	Executive Lunch
	£42.70

	 
	 
	Trophies
	£54.00

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total Income
	£1,004.00
	Total Expenditure
	£786.66


Solos & Quartets Profit £217.34

Fivemiletown 2013

	Income
	Expenditure

	Entry Fees
	£675.00
	John Doyle Fee + Exp
	£423.77

	Door Takings
	£600.00
	R. Bingham Flowers
	£30.00

	Programmes
	£114.00
	Executive Lunch
	£96.60

	GR White & Son
	£500.00
	Van Hire & Fuel
	£285.00

	Valley Hotel 
	£225.00
	Entertaining
	?

	 
	 
	Prize Fund
	£1680.00

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total Income
	£2114.00
	Total Expenditure
	£2515.37


Fivemiletown Loss £401.37
Please turn over…
Solos & Quartets 2013 
Allan Davison apologised for not being at the Solos & Quartets due to ill health. He did however note that feedback had been very positive and that there had been several good deputies on the day.
Points of note:

· Busy day

· Badminton Club turned up at 5pm to use main hall, before junior sections had finished

· Junior sections got a little ahead of time

· Some people were warming up in the hallway immediately outside the main hall

· Some delays due to accompanists having to float between rooms. It was acknowledge though that there is not much that can be done about this. Short delays are acceptable.

Michael Alcorn queried why the draw could not be made publicly available prior to the event. Alan Davison explained that this had indeed been done in the past but that competitors were turning up later and withdrawals were causing issues, with many hold ups.
A discussion ensued with various suggestions were made including competitors who miss their slot playing last in the section or not at all, also the possibility of using one accompanist for all junior performances. It was agreed by those present to leave things as they stand with a view to discussing further closer to the time.

Allan Davison requested views from those present as to whether adjudicators should be brought from mainland or should be sough locally. There were no views against bringing adjudicators from the mainland as happened at this year’s event. The subject will be discussed closer to the 2014 event.

Fivemiletown Contest 2013 
Allan Davison noted that the day was once again very successful with every band “raising the bar” with regards to quality and entertainment factor of their performances. 
Bill Caughey also commented on an excellent day with great performance all-round, but especially from lower section bands. 

He did however make some suggestions with regards to compére notes. That perhaps these could be read to the relevant competing band during rehearsal to check for a sense of timing and whether some introductions might be a little long. He also noted that on some occasions, the notes could have been made a little easier to read.

Paul Kirk mentioned that sometimes bands need to extend the introductions to certain items to allow for bands to change format / move around. 

Fred McCrea added that performances should all flow.
Allan Davison noted that all points were well made but that it was difficult to dictate what should be done at an entertainment contest.

With regards to the financials of the event, Allan mentioned the recent withdrawal of £1800 of sponsorship by GR White & Son which had then been revised to £500. Allan will speak to Rodney White to discuss further.  He also noted that the Valley Hotel had offered £225 but that this may be reviewed. The loss for the event had been forecast at £600-£700 but in the end, the loss was under £400 which was good. Some savings were made by trimming the prize fund a little, however prizes were still attractive to competing bands. Hopefully sponsorship will rise again in the future as the financial climate improves.

With regards to the £285 spend on van hire & fuel for transportation of Laganvale’s percussion equipment, all agreed that this was money well spent as it saved bands a lot of hassle and helped the day move slicker.

It was suggested that bands could approach their members to enquire whether a cheaper method of transportation might be available such as unused works van.

Michael Alcorn mentioned the Results & Report of the event which was issued to 4BarsRest by a band. He noted that the report had been viewed as official release however some of the content was incorrect. A note will be add to future contest information requesting that only the BBL should post contest results. This should not in any way discourage bands from posting articles regarding their own performances though.

Spring Festival 2013

Paul Kirk advised of entries to date:

	Schools
	Youth
	4th Section

	St Michael’s
	3rd Carrickfergus
	St Mary’s

	Omagh Academy
	1st Old Boys
	

	
	Laureldale Ens.
	

	
	
	

	3rd Section
	2nd Section
	Championship

	CWA
	Roughan
	Strabane

	Comber
	Ballyduff
	Laganvale

	Wellington
	3rd Carrickfergus
	1st Old Boys

	St Mark’s
	St Joseph’s
	Downshire

	
	
	Murley


19 bands in total, an increase from 15 in 2012. 
Allan Davison noted that Kingdom Brass had not as yet forwarded an entry, although there had been discussions of a concert by the band and workshops by some of their players. Paul Kirk will follow up.  
Allan also added that Andrew Duncan is confirmed as the adjudicator. Andrew would like to meet with local NIBA & BBL reps to give a presentation on what the SBBA have been doing on development. It was noted that the SBBA have gone from having 5 or 6 youth bands to over 60 in around 3 years. The meeting with Andrew will possibly happen on the Sunday after the contest.

With a view to entries, the BBL executive will try and get provisional timings out to bands soon. The draw will be made at the April meeting.

Michael Alcorn suggested that a rehearsal space could be provided for bands. Allan Davison will discuss this request with the North West Festival reps to see what might be available.

Michael also queried whether percussion would be provided on the day to which Allan Davison responded that Laganvale would once again be providing percussion.

Allan Davison advised the meeting that bands need to declare their contest piece by the April meeting. A reminder email and SMS will be sent to competing bands closer to the time.

Festival of Brass 2013
Allan Davison advised the meeting that the BBL Executive met before the Fivemiletown contest to discuss building on the festival. It was agreed that the BBL should invite the Cory Band, who have since agreed to come to Belfast and take part in the festival.

A provisional timetable of events would see the entertainment contest run on the Saturday 23rd November with Philip Harper adjudicating, followed by workshops on the morning or Sunday 24th November and a concert by Cory in the afternoon. 
The hope is that bands people will come and stay in Belfast for the weekend.

Allan mentioned the need for more bands to take part in the event. He confirmed that Belfast City Council will once again be approached for funding.

Any Other Business
Allan Davison wished Downshire Brass good luck in the upcoming trip to the Irish Championships in Limerick on 6th April.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on Saturday 6th April in Laganvale Band Room.
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